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Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 

Mon 29th Apr-Thurs 2nd May 
Book Fair Sales in Library 

8.30-9.00am each day 
3.00-4.00pm each day 

 

Friday 3rd May 
Book Club 3 orders close 

 

Friday 10th May 
Mothers/Special Friends Day 

2pm Afternoon Tea 
2.30pm Liturgy in Family 

Groups 
 

Friday 17th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 1JS 

 

Wed 22nd-Fri 24th May 
Year 6 Camp 

 

Friday 24th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLH 

 

Friday 31st May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 7th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5MM 
 

Monday 10th June 
King’s Birthday Holiday 

 

Friday 14th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4ML 
 

Friday 21st June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3JW 
 

Friday 28th June 
Assembly led by FMM 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Mon 15th & Tues 16th July 
Student Free Days 

 

Friday 19th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 26th July 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2CK 

 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 
Did you know that Catholic education in this diocese is 150 years old? This year we 
acknowledge 150 years of educating children across an area that stretches from the Murray 
River to the sea. Our diocese consists of 52 primary schools, 11 secondary schools and 1 
university. To borrow from the words of Bishop Paul Bird: “We seek to nurture the gifts of 
each student and build a community inspired by the teaching and example of Christ.” 
 
Our school plays an important part in the story of Catholic education in Ballarat. With our 
formation in 1902 by the sisters of Mercy we have offered an outstanding education to 
many generations of students. We might not have the Sisters of Mercy teaching in our 
school today but our core values of Hospitality, Justice, Excellence, Respect and Compassion 
mirror the values of the Mercy order to whom we are so grateful. Without the work of those 
who have gone before us, both lay and Religious, we wouldn’t be the school we are today, 
and that’s something we can feel very proud about. 
 
Where to from here? As I meet the children in our yard each day or watch their learning in 
the classrooms I often wonder who my replacement might be. The future teachers, 
administrators, Religious and Principals are currently playing in our school yards today. With 
this in mind, I believe that the future is full of promise. How exciting! 
 
God bless, 
 

 
 

 
Mark Hogbin 
 
 

 

St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 
Monday 29th April 2024 

Term 2 Week 3 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         2. 

 

 

Friday 2nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

Friday 16th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 23rd August 
Book Week Parade 

2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 
 

Friday 30th August 
Fathers/Special Friends Day 

Liturgy 
 

Friday 6th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4BO 
 

Friday 13th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DW 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Friday 11th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass 
 

Friday 18th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2JS 

 

Friday 25th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1MV 
 

Friday 1st November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5JW 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

 

Friday 8th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Wed 20th & Thurs 21st Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

Thankyou! 
Thanks to all families for your support of our school closure day last Friday. We spent time 
working with staff from the Catholic education office to learn about the new diocesan 
Human Development program; Fullness of life. This program will be incorporated into the 
learning and teaching agenda for third term for all students from Foundation to Year 6.  
 
Congratulations Mrs. Clark 

Each year during Catholic Education Week the Director for Catholic 
Education likes to acknowledge staff in our schools who have reached 
the milestone of 30 years in Catholic education. This year we 
acknowledge Mrs. Jane Clark who can boast 30 years of educating 
children in our diocese. Well done Mrs. Clark, we are so proud of you 
and we are blessed to have you on our SFX team! 
 

Project Compassion 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to the $1,276.95 we were able to forward to 
Project Compassion. 
 
Security Notice 
Please note that we are in the process of updating security in the front office area of the 
school. You might notice some changes occurring to our entry in coming weeks as we work 
to ensure the safety of all members of our school community.  
 
Winter School Uniform 
It’s time to start thinking about winter school uniform now that the weather is becoming 
much cooler. Week three of second term is traditionally our transition week with the 
expectation that students will be wearing their winter school uniform each day. If you would 
like to access the second hand uniform shop for a winter uniform, please call in at the office 
and our staff will help you out. I would like to remind all families that our winter school 
uniform includes black footwear with the exception of sports days when children may wear 
runners with their sports uniform. 
 
Mother’s Day & Special Persons Stall 
The Parents & Friends Committee has been very busy preparing for our 
Mother’s Day/Special Persons Stalls which will be held in the 
undercover area at first break on the following days: 
Tuesday 7th May - Foundation and Grade 1 
Wednesday 8th May - Grade 2, 3 and 4 
Thursday 9th May - Grade 5 & 6 
Friday 10th May - Catch up all grades 
The gifts are priced at $2, $3 and $5 per child.   Lots of great gifts to 
choose from for Mum/special person. 
 
School Fees  
A reminder that in accordance with DOBCEL school fee policies, we are nearing the half way 
point of the year. By the end of first semester we expect that families should be approaching 
the 50% rate for payment of fees. If you require information regarding your statement of 
fees, or if you are experiencing unforeseen hardship please make contact with Ms. Kerrie 
McTigue our business manager as soon as possible. 
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Enrolments for 2025 Foundation for current families  
Enrolment for 2025 Foundation students is now open       Enrolment closes Thursday 23 May 2024 
  

The application process for 2025 Foundation (Prep) Enrolments for current St Francis Xavier families in one 
step:  Complete your enrolment by filling out the “City of Ballarat Expression of Interest for Enrolment” form 
found here.    https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
  

You will be able to nominate St Francis Xavier as your first preference and nominate the child you are enrolling is a 
sibling. 
  

New Families to St Francis Xavier are also required to complete the “City of Ballarat Expression of Interest for 
Enrolment” online and attend an Open Day Tour by booking at https://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/enrol/open-days/ 
  

Please note:  You are not required to complete a hard copy Enrolment Form.  If you have any questions please contact 
the school office. 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday April 28, 2024       Fifth Sunday of Easter (Year B)       Gospel: John 15:1-8 
  

Jesus said to his disciples: 
“I am the real vine, and my Father is the gardener. He breaks off every branch in me that does not bear fruit, and he 
prunes every branch that does bear fruit, so that it will be clean and bear more fruit. You have been made clean 
already by the teaching I have given you. Remain united to me, and I will remain united to you. A branch cannot bear 
fruit by itself; it can do so only if it remains in the vine. In the same way you cannot bear fruit unless you remain in me. 

 (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
 

Gospel reflection: Jesus is teaching his disciples and he calls himself the “true vine”.   
Jesus calls us his branches because he supports us, like a tree trunk supports its branches. Jesus wants us to stay close 
to him and follow his teachings-this means being the best we can be, loving each other, and loving our beautiful 
world. Our world is changing, because we humans have treated the planet badly and our climate is heating up. 
Everyone is affected, but the poorest people suffer the most. 
  

In poor countries, many people rely on what they can grow for food. The rain is not coming when it should anymore, 
so it is very hard to grow crops. People are going hungry and thirsty. We all have a part to play to protect our world, so 
that it stays a beautiful place for us all to live in safely. 
  

Our Challenge: There are many ways that we can show love for 
our neighbour and care for our world. Can you think of some, so 
that you will be like the strong, healthy branches on the vine that 
Jesus talks about? 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader   

     

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/
https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/
https://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/enrol/open-days/
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Curriculum News 
 

SFX Book Fair 2024:   

Catch the reading bug 

 
St Francis Xavier primary school is so excited to let you know that we are 
having a Book Fair.  
 
Where: SFX School Library 

 
SALES 

When:   Monday 29th April 8:30am- 9:00am and 3:00pm- 4:00pm 

              Tuesday 30th April 8:30am- 9:00am and 3:00pm- 4:00pm 

              Wednesday 1st May 8:30am- 9:00am and 3:00pm- 4:00pm 

             Thursday 2nd May 8:30am- 9:00am and 3:00pm- 4:00pm 
 

Come along for a view and chat with your child about their "Wish List". 
All monies made will go back into our SFX library. 
 

 

Enjoy your Catholic Education week.                                                    
Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 
 
 

Cross Country 
Good luck to all of the students participating in this week's Eureka Division Cross Country at Fed Uni. We know that 
you will try your best and enjoy the day! 
 
Sporting Schools - After School Sports Program 
This term we are providing 2 programs as part of the Sporting Schools initiative. 
The programs are Softball (Monday) and Basketball (Thursday) and are open to all students from F - Yr 6. Kelly Sports 
are conducting the Monday program and Basketball Ballarat and conducting the Thursday program. For more 
information and to register your child/ren please refer to the notification on PAM. 
 
Ballarat Marathon Running Festival 
Well done to the students and staff who participated in the Ballarat Marathon Running Festival over the weekend.  It 
was great to see the community spirit in action.   
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Term 2 Calendar: 

 Week 3 - Mon Apr 29th - Division Cross Country @ Fed Uni (selected students from Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 5 - Friday May 17th - Division AFL @ Sebastopol (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 6 - Friday May 24th - Division Soccer @ Wendouree Rec Reserve (selected students from Yr 5/6)  

 Week 7 - Monday May 27th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool (qualifiers from Division XC) 

 Week 7 - Friday May 31st - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6  v STM @ SFX 

 Week 8 - Mon Jun 3rd/Tue 4th/Wed 5th - Golf Clinics (all students Yr 4/5/6) 

 Week 9 - Friday June 14th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 
Have a wonderful week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Parents’ & Friends’ News  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Price Increase on Stewarts Bakery Items: Please note on Flexischools Stewart's Bakery items have had a 
small (10 cents on most items) price increase due to Stewarts increasing their prices. 
 
 
Mother’s Day Stall: Next week we will be holding stalls for children to purchase gifts for Mother’s Day. 
We still require a few more volunteers to help with the stalls, please sign up here. 
https://signup.com/go/BasFdUG 
 
 
Hot lunches: Each Friday we require a minimum of 5 volunteers to help pack our hot lunches for an hour, 
11am to 12noon. Please sign up here if you are free to help.  
 

 
Hot Lunches 
signup.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                      

 

https://signup.com/go/BasFdUG
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
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Attachments   
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Community News 
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Wendouree Neighbourhood Centre’s second ‘Trash & Treasure’ Market is scheduled for Saturday 18th May from 
9:00am to 12:00pm, at the Community Hub at 12 Holly Grove Wendouree (just off Grevillea Road at the Recreation 
Reserve).  The Market is FREE entry to the public. 
  
We invite stall holders to have a stall, however, we are not currently permitted for marquees or food vans to attend, 
this may change in the future though. 
  
We have stalls available for this market as follows: 
Indoor Stalls $20 each, Outdoor Stalls $10 each, Car Boot Stalls $10 each 
  
Trestle table hire $5 each, Chairs available for use at no cost (indoor stalls only). 
  
Stall set-up will start at 8:00am on Saturday 18th May. 
  
If you have any questions, or would like to book a stall, please give us a call on 5303 0507 or register your interest 
online at Trash & Treasure Market - May 2024 (socialplanet.com.au) and we will be in touch soon. 

https://www.socialplanet.com.au/activity/view?id=23516

